
From: Gonsko, Stephanie   
Sent: Friday, May 8, 2020 9:28 AM 
To: Godwin Chan <godwin.chan@richmondhill.ca> 
Cc: Planning Richmondhill <planning@richmondhill.ca> 
Subject: Oneida Crescent - additional development.  

HI Godwin, 

This email is in response to the notice that you sent out on April 16th. I  have very 
serious concerns about the proposed development on Oneida and would like to know 
how I would go about arguing against the project? My concern is a safety issue. The 
corner of High Tech/Red Maple continues to be a hotspot for car accidents especially 
with the GO station and the Tim Hortons located in a spot where many are making a left 
onto Red Maple with out a light.  

In addition, there is horrible control regarding traffic on Oneida itself. Currently, there are 
cars parked in the center area (where the proposed development it). This blocks the 
view of oncoming traffic for those driving or approaching the bend. And because of the 
amount of folks parking on the street, cars that are turning the bend are doing so onto 
the wrong side of the road. I watch this from my window on a daily basis. The street 
parking due to the lack of parking in the buildings itself and the failure to properly 
maintain the road has caused the street to allow one car one way at a time in most 
spots 

With the added condos already built, there has been a significant increase in traffic with 
no solution into how to handle that traffic and the complications due to the extra 
population.  

Before adding more buildings into an already highly populated area with existing safety 
concerns, these issues need to be addressed and solutions need to be implemented. 

Thank you 

Stephanie 

Stephanie Gonsko 
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